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Here is news about two additional faculty.  The updated Faculty Update, which now
includes these two postings, is also attached in Word and PDF. 
 
Zhang Er lectured at Naropa University’s Jack Kerouac School of Disembodied Poetics in
its Summer Writing Program in 2009; her weeklong class and workshop for MFA and
undergraduate students was entitled "Where Canon is Fluid: Contemporary Chinese Poetry."
Bombay Gin (a literary journal of the Kerouac School) published a lengthy interview with Er
on her poetry and translation in its current issue (#36). Several poems from her poetry
collection, Because of Mountain, were also published in the same issue. Her new book in
Chinese, Yellow Walls: A String of Doors, was published by First Line Press in December
2009. She gave a reading of the book at a gathering organized by the Chinese Overseas
Writers Association in New York City in February. Her poems have been selected in The
Ecco Anthology of International Poetry published last month by HarperCollins. She will read
for the launching of the book at the AWP (Association of Writers and Writing Programs)
annual conference in Denver on April 10. Her essay on Chinese women’s poetry has been
published in Chinese Writers on Writing, an anthology from Trinity University Press; she will
read April 29 at the Asian Art Museum in Seattle for that book.
 
Doug Schuler has a chapter, “Online Deliberation and Civic Intelligence,” in a new book
from O’Reilly Media called Open Government: Collaboration, Transparency, and
Participation in Practice, edited by Daniel Lathrop and Laurel Ruma; he also has a chapter,
“Pattern Languages as Critical Enablers of Civic Intelligence,” in Current Challenges For
Patterns, Pattern Languages and Sustainability, published by the Portland Urban Architecture
Research Laboratory. He was on a panel discussion at Open Gov West, a “Work Summit”
and “Unconference” convened in Seattle last month for government people from British
Colombia to San Francisco; while there he also conducted a workshop with Liberating
Voices Pattern Language Project Cards the he and others have developed. He is co-editor of
a special issue on "Localization and Globalization" for the Journal of Community Informatics.
Doug is serving on the program committee for and will present at the Fourth International
Conference on Online Deliberation in June in Leeds, UK. He is co-chair for the October 2010
conference, Tales of the Unexpected: Vision and Reality in Community Informatics, to be
held in Prato, Italy. While there, he will also convene a workshop on the Pattern Language
Project Cards. He will deliver a keynote address at the 5th International Conference on
eDemocracy (EDEM) in May 2011 at the Danube University in Krems, Austria. And he has
been invited to present on the pattern language work at Cornish College of the Arts in Seattle.
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Artee Young has been appointed to the City of Tacoma Civil Service Board and to the Board of 
Directors for Citizens for a Healthy Bay. 
 
Bill Ransom’s work will appear in the new Poets of the American West, a Many Voices Press 
anthology of poets from Arizona, California, Colorado, Idaho, Montana, Nevada, New Mexico, 
Oregon, Utah, Washington, and Wyoming. 
 
Carolyn Prouty has co-written a chapter entitled "Commitment to Honesty with Patients" in the 
new book Professionalism in Medicine: A Case-Based Guide for Medical Students. The book 
was just published by Cambridge University Press. 
 
An interview with Cheryl Simrell King appears in the March/April issue (pp. 17, 19) of 
Cityvision, the Association of Washington Cities magazine. Cheryl has some cautionary advice 
for elected officials about what to do—and not do—to engage citizens with government. 
 
Doug Schuler has a chapter, “Online Deliberation and Civic Intelligence,” in a new book from 
O’Reilly Media called Open Government: Collaboration, Transparency, and Participation in 
Practice, edited by Daniel Lathrop and Laurel Ruma; he also has a chapter, “Pattern Languages 
as Critical Enablers of Civic Intelligence,” in Current Challenges For Patterns, Pattern 
Languages and Sustainability, published by the Portland Urban Architecture Research 
Laboratory. He was on a panel discussion at Open Gov West, a “Work Summit” and 
“Unconference” convened in Seattle last month for government people from British Colombia to 
San Francisco; while there he also conducted a workshop with Liberating Voices Pattern 
Language Project Cards the he and others have developed. He is co-editor of a special issue on 
"Localization and Globalization" for the Journal of Community Informatics. Doug is serving on 
the program committee for and will present at the Fourth International Conference on Online 
Deliberation in June in Leeds, UK. He is co-chair for the October 2010 conference, Tales of the 
Unexpected: Vision and Reality in Community Informatics, to be held in Prato, Italy. While 
there, he will also convene a workshop on the Pattern Language Project Cards. He will deliver a 
keynote address at the 5th International Conference on eDemocracy (EDEM) in May 2011 at the 
Danube University in Krems, Austria. And he has been invited to present on the pattern language 
work at Cornish College of the Arts in Seattle. 
 
Diego de Acosta’s article, “Rethinking the Genesis of the Romance Periphrastic Perfect,” will 
appear early next year in Diachronica, the preeminent journal of historical linguistics. Another 
article, “Gothic Loanwords in Spanish and Portuguese: Evidence for Sounds and Sound 
Changes,” will also be published next year in Studies in Hispanic and Lusophone Linguistics. 
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Don Foran presented two “Poetry and Sustainability” lectures to 95 inmates at McNeil Island 
prison in March. He hopes to follow these presentations with workshops on poetry writing there 
and an anthology of writings from the prison, sponsored by the Sustainable Prisons Project. 
 
Zhang Er lectured at Naropa University’s Jack Kerouac School of Disembodied Poetics in its 
Summer Writing Program in 2009; her weeklong class and workshop for MFA and 
undergraduate students was entitled "Where Canon is Fluid: Contemporary Chinese Poetry." 
Bombay Gin (a literary journal of the Kerouac School) published a lengthy interview with Er on 
her poetry and translation in its current issue (#36). Several poems from her poetry collection, 
Because of Mountain, were also published in the same issue. Her new book in Chinese, Yellow 
Walls: A String of Doors, was published by First Line Press in December 2009. She gave a 
reading of the book at a gathering organized by the Chinese Overseas Writers Association in 
New York City in February. Her poems have been selected in The Ecco Anthology of 
International Poetry published last month by HarperCollins. She will read for the launching of 
the book at the AWP (Association of Writers and Writing Programs) annual conference in 
Denver on April 10. Her essay on Chinese women’s poetry has been published in Chinese 
Writers on Writing, an anthology from Trinity University Press; she will read April 29 at the 
Asian Art Museum in Seattle for that book. 
 
Greg Mullins presented his work-in-progress at two conferences. In October he read a paper on 
literature, trauma, and memory at a gathering of Caribbean literature specialists at the University 
of Lisbon. In April he presented another paper on Caribbean writing, sexuality, and human rights 
at the American Comparative Literature Association meeting. In addition, his essay entitled 
“Atrocity, Literature, Criticism” was accepted by the journal American Literary History. 
 
Julia Zay contributed a drawing to The Atlas of Gifted Ideas, an exhibition last December and 
January at The Gift Shop at Henry Art Gallery in Seattle. The exhibitions editors were Shaw 
Osha and Heide Hinrichs. In April Julia attended the seventh Orphan Film Symposium, a 
biennial gathering of archivists, scholars, preservationists, curators, collectors, and media artists 
devoted to saving, studying, and screening neglected moving images. The symposium is hosted 
by the NYU Tisch School of the Arts and Department of Cinema Studies. 
 
Lara Evans and gallery curator Ann Friedman received a $12,300 grant from the Smithsonian's 
National Museum of the American Indian for Pieces of Home, an exhibition that Lara will curate 
at the Evergreen Gallery in fall 2010. The exhibition will bring together work by seven 
contemporary Native American artists to address the idea of "home." Is home a house, a place, a 
reservation, an ecological region, a spiritual landscape, a gathering of family and friends? Is 
home an idea, or a feeling, or a literal architectural space? Can we choose home? Is there an 
ancestral geographic home that is more home than any other place could be? What are the 
dynamics of the very literal legal and geographic boundaries to “home,” as on tribal lands, 
reservations, pueblos, and reserves? The exhibition will look at how Native American and First 
Nations artists are addressing these and other questions through their artwork. 
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Leonard Schwartz read from his recent work at the University of Georgia-Athens in March. His 
radio program, Cross Cultural Poetics, recently aired its 200th show. One of Leonard's new 
poems appears in the arts journal Volt. On April 22 Leonard and Nalini Nadkarni will explore 
commonalities between literary texts and ecosystems in a talk at Poets House in New York City.  
 
Marla Beth Elliott and her band, The Righteous Mothers, have released Dream On, their 
seventh album of original songs, on compact disc. They celebrated that release with a live 
concert at Traditions Café in Olympia on March 27 and will do so again May 15 at Seattle's 
Triple Door.  
 
Michael Vavrus’ chapter “Critical Multiculturalism and Higher Education: Resistance and 
Possibilities within Teacher Education” is the lead chapter in the edited text Critical 
Multiculturalism: Theory and Praxis, published by Routledge in March. (Click here for a 
preview.) Michael will also present aspects of this chapter as part of a symposium, Critical 
Multiculturalism: Theory and Praxis in Teacher Education, at the annual meeting of the 
American Educational Research Association in Denver next month. 
 
Nalini Nadkarni has received the 2010 National Science Board (NSB) Public Service Award for 
her significant contributions to public understanding of science. The NSB presents the award to 
one individual and one organization annually.  Previous individual recipients include Jane 
Goodall, Stephen J. Gould, Oliver Sacks, Ira Flatow, and Alan Alda. Nadkarni will be presented 
the award at a May 4 ceremony in Washington, D.C. 
 
Nancy A. Parkes has served for two years on a panel appointed by the state’s Congressional 
delegation to review the law implementing the Mount St. Helens National Monument Act. The 
panel will be meeting with the delegation on April 13 to report its findings. Nancy represented 
educational and environmental interests. She was an original staff writer of the bill that passed 
Congress while senior legislative assistant to Congressman Don Bonker. Along with scientist 
Jim Sedell, Nancy dissented on key issues to be presented by the panel, which is made up largely 
of local elected officials. The focused dissents concern environmental management of the 
Monument. She also advocated heavily for ongoing Congressional oversight hearings to ensure 
that scientific research needs and natural ecologic succession are respected in the monument. She 
advised the delegation to use such hearings to ensure that the Monument is more fully funded by 
making it a line item in the Forest Service budget. 
 
Peter Bacho’s young adult novel, Leaving Yesler, was published last month by Pleasure Boat 
Studio and has opened to some splendid reviews, including one in the Inquirer Global Nation and 
another in ForeWord Reviews.  Peter has also completed a piece of flash fiction for a young 
adult anthology to be published this year by Persea Books. He has a script that’s a finalist in the 
Beverly Hills Film Festival to be held April 14-18. And he’s been invited to read at the 
Smithsonian, a University of Maryland literary symposium, Amnesty International’s Human 
Rights Arts Festival, and other venues.  
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Rebecca Chamberlain gave a paper, “The Uses of Storytelling in a Liberal Arts Curriculum,” at 
the National Storytelling Conference, Storytelling in Higher Education Special Interest Group 
(SHE-SIG) Sponsored Research Symposium Adjudicated Papers, at Western Washington 
University.  
 
Rob Knapp gave a paper called "Nature in Buildings: Meditations on a Design Frontier" at the 
Fourth International Conference on Design Principles and Practices, held at the University of 
Illinois–Chicago in February. In March he attended an invited policy forum in Tokyo that was 
jointly convened by the US Social Science Research Council and the Japanese Center for Global 
Partnerships. It was the Second CGP-SSRC Policy Forum on the Environment and Climate 
Change: Energy Saving and the Reduction of Air Pollution and CO2 Emissions within a City-
Level Framework (“a mouthful,” he writes “but there it is”). His contribution, put together with 
his Waseda University colleague Hiroto Takaguchi, was titled "Public Actions and Private 
Choices: Reducing CO2 from Offices in Seattle and Tokyo." Rob has copies of both documents 
for anyone who is interested. 
 
Sean Williams has completed a 25-year book project on Joe Heaney., Sean worked with 
Heaney—“a mighty old-style Gaelic singer”—at the UW until he died in 1984. She decided at 
his deathbed to write a critical biography of him and his songs and stories. For two decades, all 
that came were “bits and pieces.” Then five years ago she enlisted Lillis Ó Laoire, professor of 
Irish Studies at the National University of Ireland at Galway, to work with her on the project. 
After countless hours on Skype and many visits back and forth, she and Lillis have turned in the 
revised and completed manuscript to Oxford University Press. Publication of the book is 
expected in early 2011. 
 
Sheila Gilkey recently completed an English Language Learners (ELL) endorsement through 
Evergreen’s M.Ed. program. She passed the Washington Educator Skills Test-Endorsement 
(WEST-E) for ELL on her first try. In addition to Spanish courses at Evergreen, Sheila now 
teaches ESL/ELL full-time at Centralia Middle School and Centralia High School; 90% of her 
students are Spanish speakers.  
 
Stephanie Coontz will be keynote speaker at the Council on Contemporary Families (CCF) 
annual conference at Augustana College, April 16-17. Her address is titled "For Better AND 
Worse: The Trade-offs and Paradoxes of American Family Change." She edited, with 
psychologist Joshua Coleman, the third annual edition of "Unconventional Wisdom," CCF's 
annual summary of new, little-known, or surprising research and clinical findings in family 
studies. This will come out April 5. For previous editions (also edited by Stephanie and Josh), 
visit the CCF web site.  
 
Steve Davis is currently included in a three year exhibition, Portrait, at the George Eastman 
House. According to the exhibition web site, “Portrait explores the photographic medium 
through a variety of seminal images. Including photographic processes from the earliest 
daguerreotypes to the most recent digital works, this selection from the Museum’s collection will 
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allow the viewer to explore how the medium has evolved and follow the representation of 
personality, mood, and likeness.” Steve has three images in Critical Messages: Contemporary 
Northwest Artists on the Environment, opening April 12 at the Western Gallery at Western 
Washington University, and travelling to Willamette University, the Boise Art Museum and the 
Nevada Museum of Art in Reno. One of his landscape photographs was published in the 
November issue of Harper’s Magazine. And the Museum of Fine Arts in Houston acquired a 
photo from his summer 2009 exhibition, The Western Lands. 
 
Steve Niva was a keynote speaker at the annual Sabeel conference in Seattle, “The United 
States, Israel and Palestine: What Does Justice Require of US?” His talk was entitled “Concrete 
Hope and Strategies for Justice in Israel-Palestine.” Steve’s article, “‘Laboratory of the 
Extreme’: Spatial Warfare and the New Geography of Israel’s Occupation,” was published last 
month in Logos: A Journal of Modern Society and Culture. 
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The following external grants were awarded to Evergreen since the January issue of the Faculty 
Update.  
 



Lara Evans 
Ann Friedman 



Pieces of Home: A gallery exhibition for 
fall 2010 



National Museum of the 
American Indian 



$12,300 



Artee Young Scholarships for Evergreen–Tacoma 
Students 



Gottfried and Mary Fuchs 
Foundation 



$15,000 



Nalini Nadkarni To fund two more years of the 
Sustainable Prisons Project (awaiting 
Board of Trustees final action in May) 



Washington Department of 
Corrections 



$455,493 



 



Principal 
Investigator(s) Project Funder Amount 
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Artee Young has been appointed to the City of Tacoma Civil Service Board and to the Board of Directors for Citizens for a Healthy Bay.



Bill Ransom’s work will appear in the new Poets of the American West, a Many Voices Press anthology of poets from Arizona, California, Colorado, Idaho, Montana, Nevada, New Mexico, Oregon, Utah, Washington, and Wyoming.


Carolyn Prouty has co-written a chapter entitled "Commitment to Honesty with Patients" in the new book Professionalism in Medicine: A Case-Based Guide for Medical Students. The book was just published by Cambridge University Press.



An interview with Cheryl Simrell King appears in the March/April issue (pp. 17, 19) of Cityvision, the Association of Washington Cities magazine. Cheryl has some cautionary advice for elected officials about what to do—and not do—to engage citizens with government.



Doug Schuler has a chapter, “Online Deliberation and Civic Intelligence,” in a new book from O’Reilly Media called Open Government: Collaboration, Transparency, and Participation in Practice, edited by Daniel Lathrop and Laurel Ruma; he also has a chapter, “Pattern Languages as Critical Enablers of Civic Intelligence,” in Current Challenges For Patterns, Pattern Languages and Sustainability, published by the Portland Urban Architecture Research Laboratory. He was on a panel discussion at Open Gov West, a “Work Summit” and “Unconference” convened in Seattle last month for government people from British Colombia to San Francisco; while there he also conducted a workshop with Liberating Voices Pattern Language Project Cards the he and others have developed. He is co-editor of a special issue on "Localization and Globalization" for the Journal of Community Informatics. Doug is serving on the program committee for and will present at the Fourth International Conference on Online Deliberation in June in Leeds, UK. He is co-chair for the October 2010 conference, Tales of the Unexpected: Vision and Reality in Community Informatics, to be held in Prato, Italy. While there, he will also convene a workshop on the Pattern Language Project Cards. He will deliver a keynote address at the 5th International Conference on eDemocracy (EDEM) in May 2011 at the Danube University in Krems, Austria. And he has been invited to present on the pattern language work at Cornish College of the Arts in Seattle.



Diego de Acosta’s article, “Rethinking the Genesis of the Romance Periphrastic Perfect,” will appear early next year in Diachronica, the preeminent journal of historical linguistics. Another article, “Gothic Loanwords in Spanish and Portuguese: Evidence for Sounds and Sound Changes,” will also be published next year in Studies in Hispanic and Lusophone Linguistics.


Don Foran presented two “Poetry and Sustainability” lectures to 95 inmates at McNeil Island prison in March. He hopes to follow these presentations with workshops on poetry writing there and an anthology of writings from the prison, sponsored by the Sustainable Prisons Project.


Zhang Er lectured at Naropa University’s Jack Kerouac School of Disembodied Poetics in its Summer Writing Program in 2009; her weeklong class and workshop for MFA and undergraduate students was entitled "Where Canon is Fluid: Contemporary Chinese Poetry." Bombay Gin (a literary journal of the Kerouac School) published a lengthy interview with Er on her poetry and translation in its current issue (#36). Several poems from her poetry collection, Because of Mountain, were also published in the same issue. Her new book in Chinese, Yellow Walls: A String of Doors, was published by First Line Press in December 2009. She gave a reading of the book at a gathering organized by the Chinese Overseas Writers Association in New York City in February. Her poems have been selected in The Ecco Anthology of International Poetry published last month by HarperCollins. She will read for the launching of the book at the AWP (Association of Writers and Writing Programs) annual conference in Denver on April 10. Her essay on Chinese women’s poetry has been published in Chinese Writers on Writing, an anthology from Trinity University Press; she will read April 29 at the Asian Art Museum in Seattle for that book.



Greg Mullins presented his work-in-progress at two conferences. In October he read a paper on literature, trauma, and memory at a gathering of Caribbean literature specialists at the University of Lisbon. In April he presented another paper on Caribbean writing, sexuality, and human rights at the American Comparative Literature Association meeting. In addition, his essay entitled “Atrocity, Literature, Criticism” was accepted by the journal American Literary History.



Julia Zay contributed a drawing to The Atlas of Gifted Ideas, an exhibition last December and January at The Gift Shop at Henry Art Gallery in Seattle. The exhibitions editors were Shaw Osha and Heide Hinrichs. In April Julia attended the seventh Orphan Film Symposium, a biennial gathering of archivists, scholars, preservationists, curators, collectors, and media artists devoted to saving, studying, and screening neglected moving images. The symposium is hosted by the NYU Tisch School of the Arts and Department of Cinema Studies.


Lara Evans and gallery curator Ann Friedman received a $12,300 grant from the Smithsonian's National Museum of the American Indian for Pieces of Home, an exhibition that Lara will curate at the Evergreen Gallery in fall 2010. The exhibition will bring together work by seven contemporary Native American artists to address the idea of "home." Is home a house, a place, a reservation, an ecological region, a spiritual landscape, a gathering of family and friends? Is home an idea, or a feeling, or a literal architectural space? Can we choose home? Is there an ancestral geographic home that is more home than any other place could be? What are the dynamics of the very literal legal and geographic boundaries to “home,” as on tribal lands, reservations, pueblos, and reserves? The exhibition will look at how Native American and First Nations artists are addressing these and other questions through their artwork.



Leonard Schwartz read from his recent work at the University of Georgia-Athens in March. His radio program, Cross Cultural Poetics, recently aired its 200th show. One of Leonard's new poems appears in the arts journal Volt. On April 22 Leonard and Nalini Nadkarni will explore commonalities between literary texts and ecosystems in a talk at Poets House in New York City. 



Marla Beth Elliott and her band, The Righteous Mothers, have released Dream On, their seventh album of original songs, on compact disc. They celebrated that release with a live concert at Traditions Café in Olympia on March 27 and will do so again May 15 at Seattle's Triple Door. 



Michael Vavrus’ chapter “Critical Multiculturalism and Higher Education: Resistance and Possibilities within Teacher Education” is the lead chapter in the edited text Critical Multiculturalism: Theory and Praxis, published by Routledge in March. (Click here for a preview.) Michael will also present aspects of this chapter as part of a symposium, Critical Multiculturalism: Theory and Praxis in Teacher Education, at the annual meeting of the American Educational Research Association in Denver next month.


Nalini Nadkarni has received the 2010 National Science Board (NSB) Public Service Award for her significant contributions to public understanding of science. The NSB presents the award to one individual and one organization annually.  Previous individual recipients include Jane Goodall, Stephen J. Gould, Oliver Sacks, Ira Flatow, and Alan Alda. Nadkarni will be presented the award at a May 4 ceremony in Washington, D.C.


Nancy A. Parkes has served for two years on a panel appointed by the state’s Congressional delegation to review the law implementing the Mount St. Helens National Monument Act. The panel will be meeting with the delegation on April 13 to report its findings. Nancy represented educational and environmental interests. She was an original staff writer of the bill that passed Congress while senior legislative assistant to Congressman Don Bonker. Along with scientist Jim Sedell, Nancy dissented on key issues to be presented by the panel, which is made up largely of local elected officials. The focused dissents concern environmental management of the Monument. She also advocated heavily for ongoing Congressional oversight hearings to ensure that scientific research needs and natural ecologic succession are respected in the monument. She advised the delegation to use such hearings to ensure that the Monument is more fully funded by making it a line item in the Forest Service budget.


Peter Bacho’s young adult novel, Leaving Yesler, was published last month by Pleasure Boat Studio and has opened to some splendid reviews, including one in the Inquirer Global Nation and another in ForeWord Reviews.  Peter has also completed a piece of flash fiction for a young adult anthology to be published this year by Persea Books. He has a script that’s a finalist in the Beverly Hills Film Festival to be held April 14-18. And he’s been invited to read at the Smithsonian, a University of Maryland literary symposium, Amnesty International’s Human Rights Arts Festival, and other venues. 


Rebecca Chamberlain gave a paper, “The Uses of Storytelling in a Liberal Arts Curriculum,” at the National Storytelling Conference, Storytelling in Higher Education Special Interest Group (SHE-SIG) Sponsored Research Symposium Adjudicated Papers, at Western Washington University. 



Rob Knapp gave a paper called "Nature in Buildings: Meditations on a Design Frontier" at the Fourth International Conference on Design Principles and Practices, held at the University of Illinois–Chicago in February. In March he attended an invited policy forum in Tokyo that was jointly convened by the US Social Science Research Council and the Japanese Center for Global Partnerships. It was the Second CGP-SSRC Policy Forum on the Environment and Climate Change: Energy Saving and the Reduction of Air Pollution and CO2 Emissions within a City-Level Framework (“a mouthful,” he writes “but there it is”). His contribution, put together with his Waseda University colleague Hiroto Takaguchi, was titled "Public Actions and Private Choices: Reducing CO2 from Offices in Seattle and Tokyo." Rob has copies of both documents for anyone who is interested.


Sean Williams has completed a 25-year book project on Joe Heaney., Sean worked with Heaney—“a mighty old-style Gaelic singer”—at the UW until he died in 1984. She decided at his deathbed to write a critical biography of him and his songs and stories. For two decades, all that came were “bits and pieces.” Then five years ago she enlisted Lillis Ó Laoire, professor of Irish Studies at the National University of Ireland at Galway, to work with her on the project. After countless hours on Skype and many visits back and forth, she and Lillis have turned in the revised and completed manuscript to Oxford University Press. Publication of the book is expected in early 2011.


Sheila Gilkey recently completed an English Language Learners (ELL) endorsement through Evergreen’s M.Ed. program. She passed the Washington Educator Skills Test-Endorsement (WEST-E) for ELL on her first try. In addition to Spanish courses at Evergreen, Sheila now teaches ESL/ELL full-time at Centralia Middle School and Centralia High School; 90% of her students are Spanish speakers. 



Stephanie Coontz will be keynote speaker at the Council on Contemporary Families (CCF) annual conference at Augustana College, April 16-17. Her address is titled "For Better AND Worse: The Trade-offs and Paradoxes of American Family Change." She edited, with psychologist Joshua Coleman, the third annual edition of "Unconventional Wisdom," CCF's annual summary of new, little-known, or surprising research and clinical findings in family studies. This will come out April 5. For previous editions (also edited by Stephanie and Josh), visit the CCF web site. 


Steve Davis is currently included in a three year exhibition, Portrait, at the George Eastman House. According to the exhibition web site, “Portrait explores the photographic medium through a variety of seminal images. Including photographic processes from the earliest daguerreotypes to the most recent digital works, this selection from the Museum’s collection will allow the viewer to explore how the medium has evolved and follow the representation of personality, mood, and likeness.” Steve has three images in Critical Messages: Contemporary Northwest Artists on the Environment, opening April 12 at the Western Gallery at Western Washington University, and travelling to Willamette University, the Boise Art Museum and the Nevada Museum of Art in Reno. One of his landscape photographs was published in the November issue of Harper’s Magazine. And the Museum of Fine Arts in Houston acquired a photo from his summer 2009 exhibition, The Western Lands.



Steve Niva was a keynote speaker at the annual Sabeel conference in Seattle, “The United States, Israel and Palestine: What Does Justice Require of US?” His talk was entitled “Concrete Hope and Strategies for Justice in Israel-Palestine.” Steve’s article, “‘Laboratory of the Extreme’: Spatial Warfare and the New Geography of Israel’s Occupation,” was published last month in Logos: A Journal of Modern Society and Culture.


The following external grants were awarded to Evergreen since the January issue of the Faculty Update. 


			Principal Investigator(s)


			Project


			Funder


			Amount





			Lara Evans



Ann Friedman


			Pieces of Home: A gallery exhibition for fall 2010


			National Museum of the American Indian


			$12,300





			Artee Young


			Scholarships for Evergreen–Tacoma Students


			Gottfried and Mary Fuchs Foundation


			$15,000





			Nalini Nadkarni


			To fund two more years of the Sustainable Prisons Project (awaiting Board of Trustees final action in May)


			Washington Department of Corrections


			$455,493
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Alan Parker received the Leadership Award from the Center for Coastal Margin Observation & 
Prediction (CMOP) on October 28. A statement from CMOP said Parker was “honored for his 
efforts to bring people together around river-to-ocean ecosystems, climate change effects, and 
indigenous knowledge systems.” CMOP is a National Science Foundation Science and 
Technology Center. It seeks to shift from “reactive” to “anticipatory” science by taking 
advantage of the inherent power of structured integrations of information, methods and people. 
Alan is the first recipient of the Leadership Award. 
 
Zoltan Grossman presented on Northwest tribal responses to climate change together with Alan 
Parker and Debra McNutt at the Native Peoples-Native Homelands II workshop in Minnesota, 
preparatory to the UN conference in Copenhagen. Zoltan and Alan are co-editing an anthology 
on indigenous peoples and the climate crisis to be published by Oregon State University Press in 
fall 2010. Zoltan presented "Corporate/Colonial vs. Community-based Solutions to the Climate 
Crisis" at the Econvergence conference in Portland. He also presented "From Nisqually to Iraq: 
Imperial Placemaking and Resistance at Fort Lewis" to the Association of American 
Geographers annual conference in Las Vegas. He has been writing and doing presentations and 
interviews on the geography of the Afghanistan occupation, and serving as a civilian board 
member of G.I. Voice, which runs the "Coffee Strong" G.I. rights coffeehouse next to Fort 
Lewis. 
 
Douglas Schuler has a chapter in the new book, Online Deliberation: Design, Research, and 
Practice, eds. Todd Davies and Seeta Peña Gangadharan (CSLI Publications, November 2009). 
Doug’s chapter discusses a deliberation tool created by Evergreen students. You can find out 
more at http://odbook.stanford.edu. Doug’s article, "Community networks and the evolution of 
civic intelligence" was published in AI & Society; a free preview can be found at: 
www.springerlink.com/content/u2135830h434g677/fulltext.pdf. 
 
Leonard Schwartz and Ariel Goldberger collaborated on an original performance piece titled 
Sudden Orpheus that was presented at the new headquarters of Poet's House in New York City 
and in Las Vegas in fall 2009. It was the first performance of a theatrical work that was ever 
done at the new Poet's House stage. The performance is an interdisciplinary work that combines 
puppet theater, live poetry, and a digital sensory environment composed of sounds, recordings 
and projections. It was inspired by the myth of Orpheus and the art of Alberto Giacometti and 
Hyeronimus Bosch. Sudden Orpheus will be shown locally in Olympia on the third weekend in 
January 2010 at PLOP! (the Performance Laboratory for Objects and Puppets, 
www.plopolympia.org) headquarters at the Northern, 321 Fourth Avenue SE in downtown 
Olympia. The work will be shown in other venues as well. 
 
Bill Ransom will be reading from his new book, The Woman and the War Baby, at The Elliott 
Bay Book Company in Seattle on January 27, 7 p.m. and at the Olympia Timberland Library on 
February 2, 6:30 p.m. 
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Don Foran is joining a lecture series at various prisons in southwest Washington through the 
Sustainable Prisons Project. His presentations will be on “Poetry and Sustainability” and will be 
followed by poetry writing workshops for prisoners and possibly an anthology of their work. 
Don will also co-present “Poetry and Sustainability” at Traditions in Olympia, January 13 at 7 
p.m. 
 
Dylan Fischer’s research paper, “Soil nitrogen availability varies with plant genetics across 
diverse river drainages,” was published in the journal Plant and Soil. Preview the article at: 
www.springerlink.com/content/ll8561880317ht12/. 
 
Gail Tremblay will have two works in a major Native American exhibit called “IN/SIGHT 
2010” at the Chelsea Art Museum in New York City. The show is sponsored by the Chelsea Art 
Museum and the Unreserved Alliance (www.unreservedalliance.org). 
 
Kabby Mitchell celebrated his 12th year of choreographing the Gospel choreopoem Black 
Nativity at the Intiman Theater in Seattle. The annual production, Kabby writes, has become “a 
holiday tradition synonymous with the Nutcracker.” In other news, Dance Theater of Harlem 
(currently celebrating its 40th anniversary) has again invited Kabby to teach in its Masters & 
Mentors summer program in New York. He has also been asked to teach a master class for DTH 
when they visit Tacoma, January 29 at the Pantages Theater. 
 
Rob Smurr’s book, Perceptions of Nature, Expressions of Nation: An Environmental History of 
Estonia, was published recently (2009) by Lambert Academic Publishing, Köln, Germany. 
 
Betty Kutter and Andy Brabban welcome Ayman El-
Shibiny, a new post-doc arriving this month from Egypt. 
Ayman will be working on Betty and Andy’s recent NIH 
grant until August 2011. The grant funds basic 
physiological studies of coliphages under anaerobic and 
stationary-phase conditions—conditions reflecting those 
inside the colon. Ayman will be joined by his family 
(pictured at right) in June, who will stay with him 
through the 2010-11 academic year.  
 
Michael Vavrus had two invited book reviews published:  
 



 In Teachers College Record (Columbia University, November 2009): Banks, J.A. 
(Ed.), The Routledge International Companion to Multicultural Education, New York: 
Routledge, 571 pages (available at www.tcrecord.org/Content.asp?ContentId=15823). 
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 In Journal of Education Policy (January2010, Vol. 25, no. 1, pp. 115-116): Au, W., 
Unequal by Design: High-Stakes Testing and the Standardization of Inequality, New 
York: Routledge, 189 pages. 



 
Michelle Aguilar-Wells was appointed to the Quinault Tribal Gaming Commission by the 
Quinault Tribal Council and recently earned commissioner certification by the National Indian 
Gaming Association. In this role, Michelle expects to draw on her experiences in the 1980s 
working in the Governor’s Office on the initial gaming compacts developed between tribes and 
the state. 
 
Stephanie Coontz was a featured panelist at the kick-off of "The Shriver Report: A Woman's 
Nation Changes Everything" in Washington, DC in October. The panel discussion was broadcast 
on CSPAN. 
 
John Perkins received a $20,000 grant from the Trust for Mutual Understanding to support a 
study trip for working professionals to the Chernobyl accident site in Ukraine. Perkins will lead 
the trip with 2004 MES graduate Tetyana Murza. The Trust for Mutual Understanding supports 
exchange visits between working professionals in the United States and the republics of the 
former USSR. The program led by Perkins and Murza will help Americans understand the 1986 
accident at Chernobyl and its aftermath of problems still affecting Ukraine. Participants will 
explore the significance of this catastrophic accident for the future of nuclear power in the US, 
Ukraine, and elsewhere. 
 
Steve Niva’s review essay, “‘Laboratory of the Extreme’: Spatial Warfare and the New 
Geography of Israel’s Occupation,” is forthcoming in Logos: A Journal of Modern Society and 
Culture 8:3 (Winter 2010). Steve was also invited in November to Oregon State University as a 
featured speaker during a week-long run of the play “My Name is Rachel Corrie,” where he gave 
a talk entitled “Unlikely Icons: Rachel Corrie, Palestine and the New Internationalism.” 
 
Linda Moon-Stumpff attended the World Congress on Wilderness, Protected Areas and Climate 
Change in Merida, Mexico in November. She presented two papers that have been selected for 
publication in 2010: "From Dominance to Détente: Tribal Relations and Climate Change" and 
"The String of Turquoise: Sacred Peaks of the Southwest and Mexico and Climate Change." She 
also prepared a successful resolution on the protection of the cultures and sovereignty of 
indigenous peoples in future wilderness and protected areas that was co-signed by the Chief of 
Interagency Wilderness Science and the Honorable Peg Putt, delegate for Australia to the UN 
climate change conference in Copenhagen. The resolution received an ovation and was adopted 
by the body of environmental organizations and government delegates present at the conference. 
 
Bob Leverich is working as consulting design architect with Bero Architecture PLLC on a 1908 
Frank Lloyd Wright house in Rochester, New York—a classic from Wright’s Prairie School 
period. Bob was asked to propose modifications and alternatives to the existing 1917 garage, 
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along with an enclosed link to the house, based in part on unbuilt sketches from Wright's office. 
Bob’s drawings also propose landscaping to suit the reduced size of the current site yet based on 
the original site landscaping. This work is part of a larger condition and maintenance report for 
the house prior to its restoration by the owners in conjunction with preservation agencies in 
Rochester and various Wright archives. 
 
Matt Hamon will be a featured artist in Watson-Guptil/Random House book, Digital Art 
Revolution, by Scott Ligon. Digital Art Revolution, to be released March 9, teaches digital art 
from a true “fine art” perspective. The book familiarizes readers with the fundaments of the 
visual language and shows how to apply these principals to digital art. It demonstrates the 
possibilities inherent in the medium and guides readers towards developing their own unique 
Read more here.http://www.digitalartrevolution.com. Matt will also have work in the show 
“PDA” opening February 19 in Salt Lake City at NoBrow Coffee, The Utah Pride Center, 
Alchemy Coffee and Ken Sander's Rare Books. Artists from all over the country have been 
invited to respond to the July 2009 incident in Salt Lake City where a same sex couple was 
detained for showing affection on LDS property, or to the idea of "public display of affection" 
generally (http://thepdashow.blogspot.com). 
 
Shaw Osha recently had work in a show juried by Shane Guffogg called "Provisional Art" at 
Orange County Contemporary Art Center. She currently has a collaborative project with Heide 
Hinrichs at the the Henry Art Gallery Gift Shop called "Atlas of Gifted Ideas" that will be up 
through January 17. She has pieces in two upcoming shows, one at University of South Carolina 
Lancaster called "Un-Words" and the other in Salt Lake City called "PDA" (where Matt Hamon 
is also exhibiting, as noted above). In February, Shaw will be publishing a written piece in 
collaboration with Gretchen Bennett in the Seattle zine, La Especial Norte. And she has two 
benches downtown that are covered with photograph montages of elsewhere. One, in front of the 
Olympia Film Society, offers a skyward view of trees in New York’s Central Park. The other, in 
front of Danger Comics, is a street view of Los Angeles. 
 
Martha Rosemeyer co-edited and has a chapter in the new book The Conversion to Sustainable 
Agriculture: Principles, Processes, and Practices, published in December by Routledge 
www.routledge-ny.com. 
 
Alison Styring has an article coming out early in 2010: Sheldon, F. H., A. R. Styring, and P. A. 
Hosner. In press. Bird species richness in a Bornean exotic tree plantation: a long-term 
perspective. Biological Conservation. 
 
Rebecca Chamberlain gave a presentation, “Teaching Writing Through Thoreau,” for the 
American Literature Association, 19th Annual Conference on American Literature, and was part 
of a panel, “Teaching Thoreau in the Twenty-First Century,” May 22-25, in San Francisco. An 
abstract of her paper/presentation “Teaching Writing Through Thoreau,” was published in the 
Thoreau Society Bulletin, Vol. 267, Summer (2009): 10. 
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During the Second World War, Lieutenant Commander T. Herbert Foote, M.D., was a United 
States Navy medical doctor stationed on Guam. One of his patients was a Japanese Imperial 



Army Officer, presenting a broken leg and other 
battle wounds. Dr. Foote set the officer’s leg 
and treated his other injuries. In gratitude for the 
care he received, the officer gave Dr. Foote a 
sake cup.  
 
More than 65 years later, Dr. Foote’s son, Tom 
Foote, seized an opportunity to extend the good 
will that passed between those two men on 
opposite sides of a not so long ago war. He 
returned the cup to the Japanese people as a 
gesture of friendship and peace.   
 



After learning that an American peace delegation was travelling to Hiroshima, Tom asked one of 
the delegatesto present the cup and a letter to the Japanese citizens meeting them. “The cup has 
been in the care of my family in America since my father brought it home with him in 1945,” 
Tom wrote in the letter addressed to the Japanese people. 
 



I do not know the name of that Japanese Army Officer, so it is not possible to 
return this cup to his family. I am, therefore, returning this cup to the people of 
Japan as part of the goodwill trip, Journey of Repentance. I have asked Fr. Bill 
Bichsel, S.J., who is traveling to Japan as part of the American delegation, to 
present this cup to the Japanese delegation who will meet the Americans in peace 
and good will. It is my most sincere hope that this small gesture in good faith will 
be accepted by the Japanese people and that America and Japan will continue to 
nurture their warm relationship in justice and peace. 
 



The cup is now preserved in the Hiroshima Peace Memorial Museum. 
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The following external grants were awarded since the October issue of the Faculty Update. 
 



Tom Mercado 
Casey Birdsall 



To support staff development and child 
care services at the Evergreen 
Children’s Center 



Higher Education 
Coordinating Board $55,636 



 



Principal 
Investigator(s) Project Funder Amount 



John Perkins Chernobyl, Nuclear Power, and the 
Future Energy Economy 



Trust for Mutual 
Understanding $20,000 



Jean MacGregor Creating a Learning Community for 
Solutions to Climate Change 



National Council for 
Science and the 
Environment 



$48,804 
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Editor’s note:  In this issue, for aesthetic and technological reasons, I have embedded web links directly into the 
text instead of publishing complete (and often lengthy) URLs.  A mouse click (or sometimes CTRL + click) should 
take you directly to the web site in your own Internet browser. The links appear in blue underline, such as this 
example, which drops you off at Photoland. Happy reading and browsing. JM 
 
 
Artee Young has been appointed to the City of Tacoma Civil Service Board and to the Board of 
Directors for Citizens for a Healthy Bay. 
 
Bill Ransom’s work will appear in the new Poets of the American West, a Many Voices Press 
anthology of poets from Arizona, California, Colorado, Idaho, Montana, Nevada, New Mexico, 
Oregon, Utah, Washington, and Wyoming. 
 
Carolyn Prouty has co-written a chapter entitled "Commitment to Honesty with Patients" in the 
new book Professionalism in Medicine: A Case-Based Guide for Medical Students. The book 
was just published by Cambridge University Press. 
 
An interview with Cheryl Simrell King appears in the March/April issue (pp. 17, 19) of 
Cityvision, the Association of Washington Cities magazine. Cheryl has some cautionary advice 
for elected officials about what to do—and not do—to engage citizens with government. 
  
Diego de Acosta’s article, “Rethinking the Genesis of the Romance Periphrastic Perfect,” will 
appear early next year in Diachronica, the preeminent journal of historical linguistics. Another 
article, “Gothic Loanwords in Spanish and Portuguese: Evidence for Sounds and Sound 
Changes,” will also be published next year in Studies in Hispanic and Lusophone Linguistics. 
 
Don Foran presented two “Poetry and Sustainability” lectures to 95 inmates at McNeil Island 
prison in March. He hopes to follow these presentations with workshops on poetry writing there 
and an anthology of writings from the prison, sponsored by the Sustainable Prisons Project. 
 
Greg Mullins presented his work-in-progress at two conferences. In October he read a paper on 
literature, trauma, and memory at a gathering of Caribbean literature specialists at the University 
of Lisbon. In April he presented another paper on Caribbean writing, sexuality, and human rights 
at the American Comparative Literature Association meeting. In addition, his essay entitled 
“Atrocity, Literature, Criticism” was accepted by the journal American Literary History. 
 
Julia Zay contributed a drawing to The Atlas of Gifted Ideas, an exhibition last December and 
January at The Gift Shop at Henry Art Gallery in Seattle. The exhibitions editors were Shaw 
Osha and Heide Hinrichs. In April Julia attended the seventh Orphan Film Symposium, a 
biennial gathering of archivists, scholars, preservationists, curators, collectors, and media artists 
devoted to saving, studying, and screening neglected moving images. The symposium is hosted 
by the NYU Tisch School of the Arts and Department of Cinema Studies. 
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Lara Evans and gallery curator Ann Friedman received a $12,300 grant from the Smithsonian's 
National Museum of the American Indian for Pieces of Home, an exhibition that Lara will curate 
at the Evergreen Gallery in fall 2010. The exhibition will bring together work by seven 
contemporary Native American artists to address the idea of "home." Is home a house, a place, a 
reservation, an ecological region, a spiritual landscape, a gathering of family and friends? Is 
home an idea, or a feeling, or a literal architectural space? Can we choose home? Is there an 
ancestral geographic home that is more home than any other place could be? What are the 
dynamics of the very literal legal and geographic boundaries to “home,” as on tribal lands, 
reservations, pueblos, and reserves? The exhibition will look at how Native American and First 
Nations artists are addressing these and other questions through their artwork. 
 
Leonard Schwartz read from his recent work at the University of Georgia-Athens in March. His 
radio program, Cross Cultural Poetics, recently aired its 200th show. One of Leonard's new 
poems appears in the arts journal Volt. On April 22 Leonard and Nalini Nadkarni will explore 
commonalities between literary texts and ecosystems in a talk at Poets House in New York City.  
 
Marla Beth Elliott and her band, The Righteous Mothers, have released Dream On, their 
seventh album of original songs, on compact disc. They celebrated that release with a live 
concert at Traditions Café in Olympia on March 27 and will do so again May 15 at Seattle's 
Triple Door.  
 
Michael Vavrus’ chapter “Critical Multiculturalism and Higher Education: Resistance and 
Possibilities within Teacher Education” is the lead chapter in the edited text Critical 
Multiculturalism: Theory and Praxis, published by Routledge in March. (Click here for a 
preview.) Michael will also present aspects of this chapter as part of a symposium, Critical 
Multiculturalism: Theory and Praxis in Teacher Education, at the annual meeting of the 
American Educational Research Association in Denver next month. 
 
Nalini Nadkarni has received the 2010 National Science Board (NSB) Public Service Award for 
her significant contributions to public understanding of science. The NSB presents the award to 
one individual and one organization annually.  Previous individual recipients include Jane 
Goodall, Stephen J. Gould, Oliver Sacks, Ira Flatow, and Alan Alda. Nadkarni will be presented 
the award at a May 4 ceremony in Washington, D.C. 
 
Nancy A. Parkes has served for two years on a panel appointed by the state’s Congressional 
delegation to review the law implementing the Mount St. Helens National Monument Act. The 
panel will be meeting with the delegation on April 13 to report its findings. Nancy represented 
educational and environmental interests. She was an original staff writer of the bill that passed 
Congress while senior legislative assistant to Congressman Don Bonker. Along with scientist 
Jim Sedell, Nancy dissented on key issues to be presented by the panel, which is made up largely 
of local elected officials. The focused dissents concern environmental management of the 
Monument. She also advocated heavily for ongoing Congressional oversight hearings to ensure 
that scientific research needs and natural ecologic succession are respected in the monument. She 
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advised the delegation to use such hearings to ensure that the Monument is more fully funded by 
making it a line item in the Forest Service budget. 
 
Peter Bacho’s young adult novel, Leaving Yesler, was published last month by Pleasure Boat 
Studio and has opened to some splendid reviews, including one in the Inquirer Global Nation and 
another in ForeWord Reviews.  Peter has also completed a piece of flash fiction for a young 
adult anthology to be published this year by Persea Books. He has a script that’s a finalist in the 
Beverly Hills Film Festival to be held April 14-18. And he’s been invited to read at the 
Smithsonian, a University of Maryland literary symposium, Amnesty International’s Human 
Rights Arts Festival, and other venues.  
 
Rebecca Chamberlain gave a paper, “The Uses of Storytelling in a Liberal Arts Curriculum,” at 
the National Storytelling Conference, Storytelling in Higher Education Special Interest Group 
(SHE-SIG) Sponsored Research Symposium Adjudicated Papers, at Western Washington 
University.  
 
Rob Knapp gave a paper called "Nature in Buildings: Meditations on a Design Frontier" at the 
Fourth International Conference on Design Principles and Practices, held at the University of 
Illinois–Chicago in February. In March he attended an invited policy forum in Tokyo that was 
jointly convened by the US Social Science Research Council and the Japanese Center for Global 
Partnerships. It was the Second CGP-SSRC Policy Forum on the Environment and Climate 
Change: Energy Saving and the Reduction of Air Pollution and CO2 Emissions within a City-
Level Framework (“a mouthful,” he writes “but there it is”). His contribution, put together with 
his Waseda University colleague Hiroto Takaguchi, was titled "Public Actions and Private 
Choices: Reducing CO2 from Offices in Seattle and Tokyo." Rob has copies of both documents 
for anyone who is interested. 
 
Sean Williams has completed a 25-year book project on Joe Heaney., Sean worked with 
Heaney—“a mighty old-style Gaelic singer”—at the UW until he died in 1984. She decided at 
his deathbed to write a critical biography of him and his songs and stories. For two decades, all 
that came were “bits and pieces.” Then five years ago she enlisted Lillis Ó Laoire, professor of 
Irish Studies at the National University of Ireland at Galway, to work with her on the project. 
After countless hours on Skype and many visits back and forth, she and Lillis have turned in the 
revised and completed manuscript to Oxford University Press. Publication of the book is 
expected in early 2011. 
 
Sheila Gilkey recently completed an English Language Learners (ELL) endorsement through 
Evergreen’s M.Ed. program. She passed the Washington Educator Skills Test-Endorsement 
(WEST-E) for ELL on her first try. In addition to Spanish courses at Evergreen, Sheila now 
teaches ESL/ELL full-time at Centralia Middle School and Centralia High School; 90% of her 
students are Spanish speakers.  
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Stephanie Coontz will be keynote speaker at the Council on Contemporary Families (CCF) 
annual conference at Augustana College, April 16-17. Her address is titled "For Better AND 
Worse: The Trade-offs and Paradoxes of American Family Change." She edited, with 
psychologist Joshua Coleman, the third annual edition of "Unconventional Wisdom," CCF's 
annual summary of new, little-known, or surprising research and clinical findings in family 
studies. This will come out April 5. For previous editions (also edited by Stephanie and Josh), 
visit the CCF web site.  
 
Steve Davis is currently included in a three year exhibition, Portrait, at the George Eastman 
House. According to the exhibition web site, “Portrait explores the photographic medium 
through a variety of seminal images. Including photographic processes from the earliest 
daguerreotypes to the most recent digital works, this selection from the Museum’s collection will 
allow the viewer to explore how the medium has evolved and follow the representation of 
personality, mood, and likeness.” Steve has three images in Critical Messages: Contemporary 
Northwest Artists on the Environment, opening April 12 at the Western Gallery at Western 
Washington University, and travelling to Willamette University, the Boise Art Museum and the 
Nevada Museum of Art in Reno. One of his landscape photographs was published in the 
November issue of Harper’s Magazine. And the Museum of Fine Arts in Houston acquired a 
photo from his summer 2009 exhibition, The Western Lands. 
 
Steve Niva was a keynote speaker at the annual Sabeel conference in Seattle, “The United 
States, Israel and Palestine: What Does Justice Require of US?” His talk was entitled “Concrete 
Hope and Strategies for Justice in Israel-Palestine.” Steve’s article, “‘Laboratory of the 
Extreme’: Spatial Warfare and the New Geography of Israel’s Occupation,” was published last 
month in Logos: A Journal of Modern Society and Culture. 
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The following external grants were awarded to Evergreen since the January issue of the Faculty 
Update.  
 



Lara Evans 
Ann Friedman 



Pieces of Home: A gallery exhibition for 
fall 2010 



National Museum of the 
American Indian 



$12,300 



Artee Young Scholarships for Evergreen–Tacoma 
Students 



Gottfried and Mary Fuchs 
Foundation 



$15,000 



Nalini Nadkarni To fund two more years of the 
Sustainable Prisons Project (awaiting 
Board of Trustees final action in May) 



Washington Department of 
Corrections 



$455,493 



 



Principal 
Investigator(s) Project Funder Amount 
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Artee Young has been appointed to the City of Tacoma Civil Service Board and to the Board of Directors for Citizens for a Healthy Bay.



Bill Ransom’s work will appear in the new Poets of the American West, a Many Voices Press anthology of poets from Arizona, California, Colorado, Idaho, Montana, Nevada, New Mexico, Oregon, Utah, Washington, and Wyoming.


Carolyn Prouty has co-written a chapter entitled "Commitment to Honesty with Patients" in the new book Professionalism in Medicine: A Case-Based Guide for Medical Students. The book was just published by Cambridge University Press.



An interview with Cheryl Simrell King appears in the March/April issue (pp. 17, 19) of Cityvision, the Association of Washington Cities magazine. Cheryl has some cautionary advice for elected officials about what to do—and not do—to engage citizens with government.



Diego de Acosta’s article, “Rethinking the Genesis of the Romance Periphrastic Perfect,” will appear early next year in Diachronica, the preeminent journal of historical linguistics. Another article, “Gothic Loanwords in Spanish and Portuguese: Evidence for Sounds and Sound Changes,” will also be published next year in Studies in Hispanic and Lusophone Linguistics.


Don Foran presented two “Poetry and Sustainability” lectures to 95 inmates at McNeil Island prison in March. He hopes to follow these presentations with workshops on poetry writing there and an anthology of writings from the prison, sponsored by the Sustainable Prisons Project.


Greg Mullins presented his work-in-progress at two conferences. In October he read a paper on literature, trauma, and memory at a gathering of Caribbean literature specialists at the University of Lisbon. In April he presented another paper on Caribbean writing, sexuality, and human rights at the American Comparative Literature Association meeting. In addition, his essay entitled “Atrocity, Literature, Criticism” was accepted by the journal American Literary History.



Julia Zay contributed a drawing to The Atlas of Gifted Ideas, an exhibition last December and January at The Gift Shop at Henry Art Gallery in Seattle. The exhibitions editors were Shaw Osha and Heide Hinrichs. In April Julia attended the seventh Orphan Film Symposium, a biennial gathering of archivists, scholars, preservationists, curators, collectors, and media artists devoted to saving, studying, and screening neglected moving images. The symposium is hosted by the NYU Tisch School of the Arts and Department of Cinema Studies.


Lara Evans and gallery curator Ann Friedman received a $12,300 grant from the Smithsonian's National Museum of the American Indian for Pieces of Home, an exhibition that Lara will curate at the Evergreen Gallery in fall 2010. The exhibition will bring together work by seven contemporary Native American artists to address the idea of "home." Is home a house, a place, a reservation, an ecological region, a spiritual landscape, a gathering of family and friends? Is home an idea, or a feeling, or a literal architectural space? Can we choose home? Is there an ancestral geographic home that is more home than any other place could be? What are the dynamics of the very literal legal and geographic boundaries to “home,” as on tribal lands, reservations, pueblos, and reserves? The exhibition will look at how Native American and First Nations artists are addressing these and other questions through their artwork.



Leonard Schwartz read from his recent work at the University of Georgia-Athens in March. His radio program, Cross Cultural Poetics, recently aired its 200th show. One of Leonard's new poems appears in the arts journal Volt. On April 22 Leonard and Nalini Nadkarni will explore commonalities between literary texts and ecosystems in a talk at Poets House in New York City. 



Marla Beth Elliott and her band, The Righteous Mothers, have released Dream On, their seventh album of original songs, on compact disc. They celebrated that release with a live concert at Traditions Café in Olympia on March 27 and will do so again May 15 at Seattle's Triple Door. 



Michael Vavrus’ chapter “Critical Multiculturalism and Higher Education: Resistance and Possibilities within Teacher Education” is the lead chapter in the edited text Critical Multiculturalism: Theory and Praxis, published by Routledge in March. (Click here for a preview.) Michael will also present aspects of this chapter as part of a symposium, Critical Multiculturalism: Theory and Praxis in Teacher Education, at the annual meeting of the American Educational Research Association in Denver next month.


Nalini Nadkarni has received the 2010 National Science Board (NSB) Public Service Award for her significant contributions to public understanding of science. The NSB presents the award to one individual and one organization annually.  Previous individual recipients include Jane Goodall, Stephen J. Gould, Oliver Sacks, Ira Flatow, and Alan Alda. Nadkarni will be presented the award at a May 4 ceremony in Washington, D.C.


Nancy A. Parkes has served for two years on a panel appointed by the state’s Congressional delegation to review the law implementing the Mount St. Helens National Monument Act. The panel will be meeting with the delegation on April 13 to report its findings. Nancy represented educational and environmental interests. She was an original staff writer of the bill that passed Congress while senior legislative assistant to Congressman Don Bonker. Along with scientist Jim Sedell, Nancy dissented on key issues to be presented by the panel, which is made up largely of local elected officials. The focused dissents concern environmental management of the Monument. She also advocated heavily for ongoing Congressional oversight hearings to ensure that scientific research needs and natural ecologic succession are respected in the monument. She advised the delegation to use such hearings to ensure that the Monument is more fully funded by making it a line item in the Forest Service budget.


Peter Bacho’s young adult novel, Leaving Yesler, was published last month by Pleasure Boat Studio and has opened to some splendid reviews, including one in the Inquirer Global Nation and another in ForeWord Reviews.  Peter has also completed a piece of flash fiction for a young adult anthology to be published this year by Persea Books. He has a script that’s a finalist in the Beverly Hills Film Festival to be held April 14-18. And he’s been invited to read at the Smithsonian, a University of Maryland literary symposium, Amnesty International’s Human Rights Arts Festival, and other venues. 


Rebecca Chamberlain gave a paper, “The Uses of Storytelling in a Liberal Arts Curriculum,” at the National Storytelling Conference, Storytelling in Higher Education Special Interest Group (SHE-SIG) Sponsored Research Symposium Adjudicated Papers, at Western Washington University. 



Rob Knapp gave a paper called "Nature in Buildings: Meditations on a Design Frontier" at the Fourth International Conference on Design Principles and Practices, held at the University of Illinois–Chicago in February. In March he attended an invited policy forum in Tokyo that was jointly convened by the US Social Science Research Council and the Japanese Center for Global Partnerships. It was the Second CGP-SSRC Policy Forum on the Environment and Climate Change: Energy Saving and the Reduction of Air Pollution and CO2 Emissions within a City-Level Framework (“a mouthful,” he writes “but there it is”). His contribution, put together with his Waseda University colleague Hiroto Takaguchi, was titled "Public Actions and Private Choices: Reducing CO2 from Offices in Seattle and Tokyo." Rob has copies of both documents for anyone who is interested.


Sean Williams has completed a 25-year book project on Joe Heaney., Sean worked with Heaney—“a mighty old-style Gaelic singer”—at the UW until he died in 1984. She decided at his deathbed to write a critical biography of him and his songs and stories. For two decades, all that came were “bits and pieces.” Then five years ago she enlisted Lillis Ó Laoire, professor of Irish Studies at the National University of Ireland at Galway, to work with her on the project. After countless hours on Skype and many visits back and forth, she and Lillis have turned in the revised and completed manuscript to Oxford University Press. Publication of the book is expected in early 2011.


Sheila Gilkey recently completed an English Language Learners (ELL) endorsement through Evergreen’s M.Ed. program. She passed the Washington Educator Skills Test-Endorsement (WEST-E) for ELL on her first try. In addition to Spanish courses at Evergreen, Sheila now teaches ESL/ELL full-time at Centralia Middle School and Centralia High School; 90% of her students are Spanish speakers. 



Stephanie Coontz will be keynote speaker at the Council on Contemporary Families (CCF) annual conference at Augustana College, April 16-17. Her address is titled "For Better AND Worse: The Trade-offs and Paradoxes of American Family Change." She edited, with psychologist Joshua Coleman, the third annual edition of "Unconventional Wisdom," CCF's annual summary of new, little-known, or surprising research and clinical findings in family studies. This will come out April 5. For previous editions (also edited by Stephanie and Josh), visit the CCF web site. 


Steve Davis is currently included in a three year exhibition, Portrait, at the George Eastman House. According to the exhibition web site, “Portrait explores the photographic medium through a variety of seminal images. Including photographic processes from the earliest daguerreotypes to the most recent digital works, this selection from the Museum’s collection will allow the viewer to explore how the medium has evolved and follow the representation of personality, mood, and likeness.” Steve has three images in Critical Messages: Contemporary Northwest Artists on the Environment, opening April 12 at the Western Gallery at Western Washington University, and travelling to Willamette University, the Boise Art Museum and the Nevada Museum of Art in Reno. One of his landscape photographs was published in the November issue of Harper’s Magazine. And the Museum of Fine Arts in Houston acquired a photo from his summer 2009 exhibition, The Western Lands.



Steve Niva was a keynote speaker at the annual Sabeel conference in Seattle, “The United States, Israel and Palestine: What Does Justice Require of US?” His talk was entitled “Concrete Hope and Strategies for Justice in Israel-Palestine.” Steve’s article, “‘Laboratory of the Extreme’: Spatial Warfare and the New Geography of Israel’s Occupation,” was published last month in Logos: A Journal of Modern Society and Culture.


The following external grants were awarded to Evergreen since the January issue of the Faculty Update. 


			Principal Investigator(s)


			Project


			Funder


			Amount





			Lara Evans



Ann Friedman


			Pieces of Home: A gallery exhibition for fall 2010


			National Museum of the American Indian


			$12,300





			Artee Young


			Scholarships for Evergreen–Tacoma Students


			Gottfried and Mary Fuchs Foundation


			$15,000





			Nalini Nadkarni


			To fund two more years of the Sustainable Prisons Project (awaiting Board of Trustees final action in May)


			Washington Department of Corrections


			$455,493
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